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MEMORANDUM 

To: Mayor and Board of Commissioners 

From: Jonathan Kanipe, Town Manager 

Re: Consideration of Resolution Regarding Water Shortage Response Plan 

Date: August 6, 2018 

 The Town’s Water Shortage Response Plan (WSRP) was officially accepted by the State 
of North Carolina’s Department of Environmental Quality (NC DEQ) on July 3, 2018. The Town’s 
Board of Commissioners must now adopt the WSRP via resolution.  

 A copy of the Town’s Water Shortage Response Plan, proposed resolution acknowledging 
acceptance of the plan, and letter from the State regarding the approval is attached. Please let me 
know if you have any questions. 



STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA )   TOWN OF BILTMORE FOREST 
     )   BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
COUNTY OF BUNCOMBE )    
 
 

******************************************************** 
RESOLUTION 2018-02 

******************************************************** 
 
 WHEREAS, North Carolina General Statute 143-355 (l) requires that each unit of local 
government that provides public water services and each large community water system shall develop and 
implement water conservation measures to respond to drought or other water shortage conditions as set 
out in a Water Shortage Response Plan and submitted to the Department for review and approval; and 
 
 WHEREAS, as required by the statute and in the interest of sound local planning, a Water 
Shortage Response Plan for the Town of Biltmore Forest has been developed and submitted to the Town 
Board of Commissioners for approval; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Town Board of Commissioners finds that the Water Shortage Response Plan is 
in accordance with the provisions of North Carolina General Statute 143-355 (l) and that it will provide 
appropriate guidance for the future management of water supplies for the Town of Biltmore Forest, as 
well as useful information to the Department of Environmental Quality for the development of a state 
water supply plan as required by statute;  
 
 NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Commissioners of the Town of 
Biltmore Forest that the Water Shortage Response Plan entitled, Biltmore Forest Water Shortage 
Response Plan dated July 3, 2018 is hereby approved and shall be submitted to the Department of 
Environmental Quality, Division of Water Resources; and 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board of Commissioners intends that this plan shall be 
revised to reflect changes in relevant data and projections at least once every five years or as otherwise 
requested by the Department, in accordance with the statute and sound planning practice. 
 
 This the 14th day of August, 2018. 
 
 
             

 _______________________________________ 
        

       George F. Goosmann, III 
       Mayor 

 
Attest: 
 
__________________________________ 
 
Jonathan B. Kanipe 
Town Manager 
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